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In partnership with The Michigan Council of Women in Technology, the
Mary Ellen Stempfle University Center held a summer camp to inspire
young girls to pursue an education in technology.  Participants learned
about Internet technologies, robotics and automotive technology through
hands-on activities. 

To “Camp Infinity” and Beyond!
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Board of Trustees Meeting

July 19, 2017
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School of Continuing Education 
and Workforce Development

Cybersecurity Partnerships

The TAACCT team met with representatives of PCI Vetrix, an industrial process automation firm
specializing in water/wastewater, automotive, and petrochemical markets.  The visit focused on
discussions regarding cybersecurity training.  A tour of the Cybersecurity Lab was also provided.

Working to Make a Difference

Dr. John Ray and Louis Starks participated in the Macomb Community College Innovation Fund
Selection Committee Meeting.  The Innovation Fund is a $2.7 million effort to stimulate economic
development and job growth among promising Detroit-area entrepreneurs and next-stage
companies with high-growth potential. 
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Hamtramck International Outreach 

and Community Engagement
IPGP Partnerships: Improving Student Diversity and Institutional Profile 

As part of the District's effort to enhance diversity within the student-body, institutional profiling and
increased marketability, staff from the International Programs and Global Partnerships Department
initiated a partnership with Shondhan Road Test and Driving School in Hamtramck, Michigan. 

International Progams 
and Global Partnerships

Goal # 4: Advancement of Institutional Profile

WCCCD will advance campus imaging and institutional profiling initiatives to focus on
increasing marketability and reputation within Michigan and its service region.
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Student Organizations

The Division of Student Services sponsored an “Ice Cream Social” at the Downtown Campus.  They
provided cold treats, along with information about career programs and various student organizations.

MICUP Presentations

The Michigan College and University Partnership (MICUP) students presented their final projects.

Division of Student Services



O n e  V i s i o n ,  O n e  D i s t r i c t ,  O n e  C o l l e g e 6

l Financial Literacy Workshops
l Smart Money Week Workshops

l SmartThinking Services 
access this tool 24/7

Financial Aid Training

Ronele Johnson, Andrea Johnson, and Jacqueline Winkler represented the District at the National
Association of Financial Aid Administrators (NASFAA) Training Conference in San Diego, California. 

Division of Student Services

The Student Success Center (SSC) is your
portal to achieving success at WCCCD.
Whether students are seeking academic
advising, tutoring or other approaches to
academic support, the District SSC team
makes every effort to assist students in
meeting their academic goals across a wide
variety of subject areas.



O n e  V i s i o n ,  O n e  D i s t r i c t ,  O n e  C o l l e g e 7

Instructor Bill Sanders and his photo journalism class participated in the Underground Railroad bus tour
and photographed historic sites as a class project.

Student Learning Experience Through History- Museum Crawl

Student Engagement

Division of Student Services

Recruitment and Outreach

Staff from the Downriver Campus participated in the
Wyandotte Street Fair and “Roar on the River” to
promote our programs and recruit new students for
Fall 2017.
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Division of Administration and Finance 

Improving Processes

Staff from the Division of Administration and Finance met to review the requisition process of goods
and services. The discussion included how to increase budget coding accuracy.
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District Police Authority 
The District Police Authority hosted the annual District Safety Meeting at the Northwest Campus
for all WCCCD officers and supervisors.  Deborah Robinson, retired Detroit Deputy Police Chief
and Criminal Justice Faculty was the keynote speaker. Several officers received merit awards and
certificates of appreciation for their dedication and commitment to student safety.

Officer 

Patricia Fuller

was awarded 

WCCCD’s Officer

of the Year.



Lieutenant Alexis Townsend, Lieutenant
Brian Duneske and Corporal Marcus
Golden attended Police Leadership 
training at the Dearborn Police 
Department.

Corporal Leila Hachem attended LEIN (Law
Enforcement Information Network) Agency
Security Officer Training as required for 
police departments that have a LEIN 
terminal.

Police Leadership Training

LEIN Security Training
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District Police Authority 

Sergeant Byron Young and Corporal Leila
Hachem initiated the District Police Authority’s
“Coffee with a Cop” at the Downtown Campus.
“Coffee with a Cop” brings police officers and the
community members together.

Building Relationships - One Cup at a Time!
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Community and technical colleges throughout the United States are developing strategies to recruit
high school students into two-year automotive service career programs.  WCCCD will be partnering
with the MOPAR Career Automotive Program (MOPAR CAP) and the National Coalition of Certified
Centers to expand recruitment efforts to high school graduates that are interested in careers in the
automotive industry. 

Division of Educational Affairs
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Division of Educational Affairs

“12 Weeks of Summer”

Career Focus Programs

WCCCD’s career programs are in week eight of our “12 Weeks
of Summer Career Focus Programs” recruitment campaign. 

Each week, two career programs are promoted District-wide and
throughout the community. The programs that are being promoted
this week include pre-mortuary science and nursing.  

Transfer Programs

Oneka Samet facilitated a workshop
entitled “Cyber Safety” with our local
library partners at the Conley Branch
Library.
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Division of Educational Affairs
Learning Resources Center

The LRC’s online catalog will soon be updating to a new interface!  Our library
system will be introducing a modern look for our public users.  WCCCD plans
on “going live” by the start of Fall 2017.  The new interface will have new
features such as tagging, searching by journal, and options to search by other
criteria.

Design Center

Dr. Paige Niehaus, Dr. Gunder Myran, and
Annie Duerr attended a two-day workshop at
the Henry Ford Learning Institute titled
Innovation Collaborative for Design Thinking.  

Distance Learning

In an effort to ensure the District's Learning Management System site
Blackboard continues to run efficiently and smoothly, Distance
Learning staff have begun reviewing active and inactive users. Upon
the completion of this review, users who have completed their
matriculation here at the college will be disabled. This measure aids
in ensuring less site downtime.

S a m p l e
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Division of Institutional Effectiveness

What are Employers Looking For?

The Institutional Outcomes Survey asked faculty to provide feedback on assessment techniques, tools,
and how well students demonstrate important skills which will be used to support 
measurement of student outcomes.  Below provides research from the Job Outlook 2016 and 
information reported by faculty on important outcomes needed for student success.

Source:  National Association of Colleges and Employers  Job Outlook 2016 Survey.  Retrieved from http://www.naceweb.org/career-

development/trends-and-predictions/job-outlook-2016-attributes-employers-want-to-see-on-new-college-graduates-resumes/

Participants were asked to rate their level of importance for

each outcome that helps students pursue their goals
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Talk Like a Leader 
to Become One

If you want to be seen as a
leader, start communicating
like one, even if you are not yet in a leadership 
position. Follow this advice:

Division of Human Resources 

On the Move

This week staff from the Division of Human
Resources (HR) set up an information desk
at the Downtown Campus to address
general questions that faculty and staff may
have  related to the following:

•  Benefits

•  Compensation

• Policy 

• Procedural

•  Retirement and Employee Recognition

• Web-Time

HR staff will be visiting
the Ted Scott Campus 

next week! 

• Encourage others

• Ask to take the lead

• Show your sincere gratitude 

• Request feedback

Career CornerCareer Corner

Human Resource Staff Visit the Downriver Campus
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As part of the Continuous Quality Improvement Initiative,
the Office of Accountability and Transparency is working
with facility staff at the Northwest Campus to review and
monitor on-site compliance processes and procedures to
ensure the advancement of its operational system.  The
following are areas of review when providing excellent
operational customer service:

• Timely and appropriate facility operations 

• Daily checklists 

• Facility questions and answer reports

• Campus and District safety standards

• Electrical and mechanical systems evaluations

Office of Accountability 
and Transparency

Campus Facility Operations
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Weekly Update

Software Team Feedback Studio

Video Management System (VMS) Project Update

VoIP Project Feature Update
The VoIP Phone Support Team has successfully tested a new automated call back feature in
preparation for implementation. The Financial Aid Call Center will be the pilot station.  During heavy
call periods, callers will be given an option to leave a message and their phone number.   The system
will maintain their place in the queue and automatically return the call and connect them with an agent
when their turn in the queue is reached.  

The Division of Information Technology, along with the District
Police Authority, worked with Infinite Technology to implement a
state-of-the-art Video Management System (VMS) with new
integrated network video recorders (NVR’s).  The implementation
was piloted at the Downtown Campus and then rolled out to each
campus and the District Office.   

LOOK AHEAD!!

During the implementation, existing analog cameras will be 
inventoried and will be replaced with digital IP cameras.

Staff from the Divisions of Information Technology and
Student Services participated in a webinar with software
vendor Turnitin, Inc.  Feedback Studio, a Turnitin product,
is a learning technology solution that will assist in writing
with integrity.

BANNER 9 (XE) Project Team Meeting
The BANNER team met to discuss the following topics:

• Degree Works Upgrade
• Professional Development Calendar
• Work Plan Update
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Health Science Center

New Nursing Student Program Orientation

New nursing students attended a mandatory program
orientation held at the Downriver Campus.   Students
were provided with information on program readiness
and procedures, curriculum and clinical experiences,
mentoring opportunities and tips for success. Nursing
administration and faculty were present to answer
questions and guide students through program
expectations.
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Division of Administration 
and Finance

*  Deferred/Preventative Maintenance

Michigan Institute 

for Public Safety 

Education
Safety Sign Installation

Eastern Campus
Regional Training Center

Eastern Campus
Equipment Inspections



Committee
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Top Ten Most Viewed

Pages  

Homepage
Academic Programs
Distance Learning

Faculty and Staff Resources
Academic Schedules
Northwest Campus

School of Continuing Education 
Downriver Campus

Financial Aid 
Student Services 

Top Five Countries

United States
Nigeria 
Canada

India
Philippines 

The WCCCD website had 97,733 page views for the week of July 9-15, 2017!

Devices Used

to Access

Website:

Desktop

61.10%

Mobile

35.52%

Tablets

3.38%
Returning Visitors - 69.2%

New Visitors - 30.8%
Average Session - 4:11 minutes

The Website Committee met this week 
to discuss website update requests

and current projects.  

Here are some tips to help you network safely on social media:  

• Be cautious of sharing too much 
• Adjust privacy settings
• Verify who you're connecting with 
• Don’t post anything you don’t want others to see 
• Know how to block unfriendly followers 
• Keep passwords strong

Source: http://www.nortonsecurityonline.com/security-center/15-social-networking-
safety-tips.html  
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Critical Conversations

This week, the District was honored to have Dr. William Pickard as a guest on its Critical Conversations
podcast to share his perspective on business success and discuss his book, Millionaire Moves, Seven
Proven Principles of Entrepreneurship. Dr. Pickard is the founder, chairman and CEO of Global
Automotive Alliance leading six manufacturing entities with eight plants in the United States and Canada.
He has appeared on the Black Enterprise list of the top 100 industrial/service companies and was
recognized as the 2001 Michiganian of the Year by the Detroit News for his entrepreneurial
accomplishments and commitment to mentoring future leaders.
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Information 

Technology Institute

ITI Outreach – Program Support

The Information Technology Institute staff met with students
from the Computer Information Systems (CIS) Program to
solicit feedback on their experiences with the various college
support programs and resources. They expressed profound
gratitude for the level of intrusive advising they received as
well as access to the various resources offered at WCCCD.
They also expressed interest in interacting with CIS
instructors and other industry leaders outside the classroom.  
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Michigan Institute 

for Public Safety 

Education

Boy Scouts of America 

Public Safety Merit Badge Camp

Boy Scouts earned their badges in the public safety career field.  Scouts
worked on badges for fire safety, public health, first aid, traffic safety,
and emergency preparedness.  The scouts had hands-on experience
during their merit badge class that engaged them in the career field
related to the badge being earned.
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Downtown Campus

Student Field Trips

Students enrolled in the ECE-210 course participated in a trip to Drew Transitional School which
serves students aged 18-26 with cognitive and physical challenges.  Participants were given a tour of
the property which included a school garden (largest in the state), along with student carpentry projects.  

Myron Curenton’s Intro to the Visual
Arts class experienced the Riverwalk
Conservancy photographing various
aspects as they walked and toured
the conservancy.  
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Summer Camps
Downtown Campus

This week’s summer camps at the Downtown Campus focused
on forensic photography, math, reading/writing skills, and
preparing for college.
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Eastern Campus

Absentee Voting

The Department of Elections will be onsite
at the Eastern Campus via satellite and
absentee ballot Monday-Friday 9:00 a.m.-
4:00 p.m. starting July 18-August 7, 2017.

Buddies in Business

The Buddies in Business Summer Youth Employment Program is a time for youth to be exposed to
educational opportunities they normally would not have access to while being employed. The program
included daily lesson plans for instruction on how to become an entrepreneur and about financial
literacy. 

Drawing 101

Instructor Francine Rouleau is seen engaging her students
in a lesson on one-point perspective.  This lesson is known
as the Renaissance Perspective where students will learn
to illustrate the illusion of space on a flat surface.  
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Money Matters Youth Camp 
Eastern Campus

The Money Matters Camp taught youth about financial literacy and
investment strategies. Individuals were exposed to budgeting, Wall
Street activities, and many other resources.
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Mary Ellen Stempfle University Center

Coffee Hour with Congresswoman Brenda Lawrence 

Congresswoman Brenda Lawrence provided an update on her work in Washington and provided a brief
question and answer session.  Topics included education and student loans, energy and environment,
health care, jobs and veterans affairs.

“It’s Time” Youth Seminar

The Mary Ellen Stempfle University Center hosted the “It’s Time” seminar.  This seminar encouraged
and empowered young adults to move forward and walk in their greatest potential.  They also learned
about the importance of education beyond high school.  
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Ted Scott Campus

Community Partnerships

In partnership with River of Life Assembly, the Ted Scott Campus hosted a 90 minute, Cardio Drumming
Workout Series to the community which provides cardiovascular training and toning for every area of
the body. 

Promoting our 

Programs

Mike Dotson met with several
business owners and professionals to
promote and recruit students for the
Global Supply Chain Management
and Craft Brewing programs.
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Intercultural Conversations

This week’s Intercultural Conversations were held
in the District Office and at the Downriver Campus.
These sessions focused on the celebration of
American French Heritage, including art and
cuisine. The celebrated art of Loiuse Bourgeois
seen in the “Maman”  bronze casts  displayed at
six global locations was enumerated by Marion
Martyres.

Culture Book Club

The Culture Book Club discussion was led by Pat O’Harris.  He discussed the
chapter from the book Born a Crime that led to the understanding of the
presence of the Jewish community settlements in South Africa following the
flight after the Holocaust in Germany.

The photo below is of
the American French
sculpture discussed 
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Association of Higher Education 

and Disabilities

Jamila Sudduth attended the Association of Higher Education and Disabilities
(AHEAD) conference in Orlando, Florida.  The conferences focus was on “Yes
We Can!” Accommodations to Support Access of Students with intellectual
Disabilities in Higher Education.

MI-ACE Women's Network 

The Michigan American Council on Education (ACE)
Women’s Network supports the development,
leadership, advancement and retention of women in
higher education in Michigan. Institutional
representatives and members, including CharMaine
Hines, collaborate monthly via teleconference in
support of the councils mission.

Malik Shabazz shared opinions
and observations from the book
Don’t Give Up, Don’t Give In.
The open dialogue engaged
male youth in conversation about
how to strive for excellence in all
they do.  Participants were
challenged to think critically
about what lessons from the
book they can implement to
make themselves successful in
life.

Minority Male Community College Collaborative

Led by Minister Malik Shabazz
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Department of Education

The bill cuts overall funding for the U.S. Department
of Education (ED) by $2.4 billion, about 3.5% from last
year’s level. The cut grows to $4 billion when a
rescission from the Pell Grant surplus is taken into
account (see below). Funding for many ED programs
is not yet available because specific appropriations
levels are not generally released until the full
appropriations committee markup. 

Legislative Corner

MPSERS Changes Become Law

Governor Snyder signed into law Senate Bill 401,
which will place new public school employees into a
defined contribution (DC) retirement plan as the
default, with an option to select a hybrid DC plan if they
chose to do so. 

Educational Access 

Instruction Act 

Governor Snyder signed Senate Bill 249,
which would prohibit educational
institutions – including community colleges
– from placing deed restrictions on property
such that another school could not use the
property, and would prohibit a local
government from enforcing zoning
limitations that would have the same effect. 

State Authorization 

Reciprocity Extended

Governor Snyder also signed Senate Bill 260, which
extends the sunset date of the Higher Education
Authorization and Distance Education Reciprocal
Exchange Act by six years. 

June Tax Collections Up

Significantly

The Department of Treasury raked in $169.6
million more than the Senate Fiscal Agency
estimated for June, in large part due to
lower-than-expected Michigan Business Tax
refunds. 

House Subcommittee Marks Up

Education, Labor Funding Bill

The House Labor, HHS and Education appropriations
subcommittee have released its FY 2018
appropriations bill.  Overall, the draft bill includes $156
billion in discretionary funding, $5 billion below last
year’s level. With so much less funding to work with,
there are numerous cuts to community college priority
programs. 

Pell Grant Program

The bill level-funds current Pell Grant Program
appropriations and maintains the maximum
grant of $5,920. However, the subcommittee
would rescind $3.3 billion from the Pell Grant
surplus, which totals $8.5 billion for FY 18.
While this rescission is slightly smaller than the
$3.9 billion rescission proposed by President
Trump. 
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Chancellor’s 
Weekend Memo

Mission

WCCCD’s mission is to empower 

individuals, businesses and communities

to achieve their goals through excellent

and accessible services, culturally 

diverse experiences and globally 

competitive higher education and career

advancement programs.

Vision Statement

Wayne County Community College 

District will be recognized as an 

institution that has achieved national 

and international recognition for enduring

excellence as a comprehensive 

multi-campus community college district.

WCCCD will focus on continuous self-

evaluation and improvement; preparation

of a highly skilled workforce in support 

of the Wayne County economy; student

academic and career success, and 

leadership in strengthening the open

door philosophy of educational 

opportunity.
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